


April 20, 2004
Ethan Macomber-Boxer, Planner

Division of Planning

City of Portland

389 Congress Street

Portland, Maine 04101

Re:
Proposed Haverty Subdivision

Dear Chairperson Delogu and Members of the Planning Board:

We are very concerned about the rate of development this City has seen over the past 20 or so years.  The receipt of the Planning Board post card notifying us, as abutters that the Havertys plan to subdivide precious wetland is of no surprise.  Our City used to be beautiful, a place where you could walk down the street, breathe fresh air, and not worry about the integrity of the water, soil or air, never mind the displacement of wildlife at random.  Portland caters to developers and land owners; it will develop a parcel of land at any cost.  The Havertys proposed subdivision highlights those exact issues.  Therefore we ask you the following questions:

1. Why were the Havertys allowed to begin cutting trees down along Washington Avenue, “Ball Park Drive” and the adjacent area to the Ball Field when the proper approval process had not been completed?

2. Knowing such disregard for the City approval process, what is to prevent the Havertys from erecting more houses on the same 9 acres or adjacent parcel without City approval?  

3. How do we know that the Havertys will not do what the development off of Auburn Street did where they pre-sold houses with the intent to stick additional houses in between the existing ones?  Will they commit to the 9 houses only? 

4. We have heard through reliable channels that Mrs. Haverty is “poor” and has “no source of income”; we, of course, do not believe any of this.  She and her nephew stand to gain $2 million for this development.  How much revenue does the City anticipate from this project?

5. What is the length of the permit (beginning to end)?  What is the anticipated length of time for the project to be complete?  Will the permit be issued with the grounds that, for example, all houses must be built by the end of 2004?

6. Is the area behind the Albert Murphy’s, Poulos’, and Michael Esposito’s in the long range plan scheduled for development?  If so, when will we be notified regarding this?

7. The environmental concerns are overwhelming for our community with specific regard to wildlife, flora & fauna, and water species.  How will you be able to protect the various species with a project of such proportion?

8. Recently the Presumpscot was cleaned up.  We would think the City would be vested in maintaining all Presumpscot tributaries and brooks.  With this particular brook descending from the Presumpscot, is the City vested in keeping the brook on the proposed parcel and its brook clean of pollution?  If so, what is the City’s plan to do so?  If not, why?

9. There is quite a bit of flooding from the brook during periods of rain.  We would like to know in detail how the City and the Havertys plan to deal with not only the flooding, but the wastewater, sewage and runoff generated by the new development.  What measures will be in place to monitor the brook and its cleanliness during and after the construction?

10.  It is our understanding through the DEP that a house cannot be built on a lot nearby a brook unless there is a 75 ft. set back in place from the edge of the brook.  Has anyone from the City or the DEP been on the Haverty property to physically measure the set back to ensure that this set back currently exists for all the houses adjacent to the brook on Lester Drive?  Additionally, who will be responsible for monitoring the building process to ensure that this will rule will be adhered to?

11. What types of permits are in place for the entire lot and for each individual lot?  Do the permits vary in lots 5 through 9 due to DEP concerns regarding slope degree?  What are the specific slope degrees on these lots?

12. Will the owners of the new Ball Park Drive lots be able to cross the brook and/or install a structure to cross the brook (onto the side of Lester Drive)?  Will those owners singularly be required to obtain a permit from the City and the DEP to their stream crossing laws? 

13. Has there been a wetland and stream crossing survey completed by the City and the DEP?

14. How will erosion be handled as the houses adjacent to the proposed subdivision on Lester Drive are on a lower slope/plane?  This is especially true of those properties on Lester Drive toward Washington Avenue (i.e. the Cook’s to the Egbert’s property onward to Washington Avenue).

15. The total project fill is currently estimated at 4248 sq. ft. according to the Plan of Division of Land dated 03/01/04.  With a mere 52 sq. ft. of fill remaining to enforce the DEP provision of “Minor Altercations in Freshwater Wetlands”, how can the City assure abutters that the Haverty development will not exceed the 4300 sq. ft. of fill?  Where is the fill to be placed on the Haverty proposed subdivision?  Will the City or the DEP monitor this process to ensure that the “Wetland Fill Summary” is not exceeded?

16. Do the Havertys plan on hiring environmental subcontractors to remove trash, old drums, rusted parts etc. on its land?  Has an environmental impact study in regard to pollution been explored as a result of this issue?

17. How will traffic be handled with respect to events held at the Ball Field?  We are highly concerned about the possibility of a person or animal being hit by a vehicle.  Have the Havertys submitted a traffic study?  If so, we would like a copy.  If not, when can we expect to see it?
18. Does the City have a contract with the Haverty Family to utilize the Ball Field for school sports events?  What is the basis of this contract and how long is it in effect?
19. Lastly, is there any chance the City would consider a lesser number of houses due to environmental impact?  This, after all, is a legal wetland, where a long list of animals, birds and plant life cohabitate in a very volatile ecosystem.  
We, like many tax payers, would like to see the City, including the Planning Board, support a moratorium on development outside of the peninsula or commit to a steady plan of slowing the rate of development in our neighborhoods.  No one wants to see houses on the Presumpscot or any of the other waterways that are in danger of being developed.  In other cities throughout the U.S.A. where growth has been allowed with no breaking point, those cities eventually become the ones where no one wants to live, either due to excessive population, lack of open space, lack of places to walk, pollution and the list goes on.  Some cities now bargain with others for water rights.  If you think that this type of growth will not happen in Portland, our City will be sadly mistaken.  The time to act is now, not after the wetlands and waterways have the houses on them.   

Perhaps this is excessive to the Board.  Perhaps, you, as a member, may be thinking about that land owner who needs the cash, or the commitments you have made.  It takes a group of people with a great amount of class and graciousness to “just say no”, as President Regan’s wife, Nancy Regan, once said.  Those people could be you.  Take a look back at our city over the past 20 years. Now consider our City with a Starbucks, Wal*Mart, Staples, McDonald’s and every other chain on our street corners.

Our City, the City Council and the City Planning Board appears, from the eyes of a taxpayer, to be stead-fast on paper-pushing and the meeting its annual revenue budget because it does not know how to contain costs nor audit itself to lower costs.  We marvel at Inc. Magazine’s thinking that this is a medium size city and a good place to live.  Maine is very quickly becoming its own Massachusetts; in fact, we do not understand why Maine ever became a State unto our own when the Cities of this State are clearly trying to replicate the living of Massachusetts.  If any one has lived in “Massatusetts”, as we call it, one would know that the State of Maine and, particularly, the City of Portland is driving itself past the speed limit South on 95 to hold hands with the cities of Haverhill, Billerica, Danvers, Chelsea, Medford and so forth.  If our State, along with the driving element, the City of Portland, is not quick to act, we will be married to “Massatusetts” sooner than we want.

With this in mind we ask you again to consider either placing the Haverty project on hold or scaling down the number of houses to be built on prime wetland.  Respectfully, we also ask you to remember that when the construction equipment arrive on the Havertys property to start the project, and everyone is shaking hands about what a great job they did and how thankful they are that this project got through the Planning Board, the architects, engineers, construction companies and their subcontractors, along with Matt Flaherty & Margaret Haverty will be laughing and smiling in glee about all the money they will be taking to the bank.  

That $2 million that the Havertys will deposit is literally a drop in the bucket.  The wildlife that will be displaced, the wetland, soil and water that will suffer irreprehensible damage and even death surely exceed a $2 million dollar deposit any day of the week.   Any thank you notes the City and its Planning Board receives should be sent to the recycle bin, because those notes are an indicator of the many more to come.   We on Lester Drive & Washington Avenue, however, will be holding you, the Planning Board, the City Councilors, the Mayor and the City of Portland, Maine accountable for turning back time, and, essentially, ruining the very land our State had set out to protect and differentiate from that “Massatusetts”.  

Sincerely,

Pam Burnside 

Sue Baker

Pamela M. Burnside & Sue A. Baker

64 Lester Drive

Portland, Maine 04103
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